
Health and Nutrition Services  | Arizona Department of Education  | This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Q: If we have been doing FFVP all these years do we have to apply or does our application just transfer to the
following year?
A: School Food Authorities (SFAs) must apply for the Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program (FFVP) annually.

Q: Where can I find resources to help us celebrate National School Breakfast Week?
A: Resources to help National School Breakfast Week celebrations are available on the School Nutrition Association’s
webpage. 

Q: Normally I’ve seen catalogs due in myFoods in March. Is it now April?
A: The USDA Foods Catalog will be released by HNS Communications in February. SFAs must complete their catalog
requisitions by April 4, 2025 to accommodate spring breaks. 

Q: Is there a webinar available about catalog requisitions?
A: A suite of trainings on USDA Foods, including Catalog Requisitions, are available now on HNS’ Training Library -
USDA Foods Program Operations.  

Staying on Track: Questions & Answers
Answers to the questions asked in HNS’ February 2025 Staying on Track webinar. 
Please note, operators are responsible for remaining up-to-date on program guidance/regulations. The
following answers reflect the information available at the time of the live webinar and may be subject to
change. 
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